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Dear Parents, 
 
The following message was shared with students on Friday, 5/26/23, and 
we would like to share it with you to keep you informed. 

                                          
 

Dear Lewis & Clark Community,  
 
Over the past three years, Lewis & Clark successfully developed and implemented safe 
and effective prevention tools to keep our community healthy and united in the face of the 
COVID pandemic. Now that the public health emergency for COVID-19 has expired, it is 
time to again change our approach in response to changing conditions.  
 
Based on recommendations from the U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, 
Oregon Health Authority, and Multnomah County Health Department, we have simplified 
and updated many of our COVID policies and requirements. We revised our COVID-19 
Information webpage to reflect those changes. This page will be kept current and remain 
our main resource for COVID information throughout the coming academic year.  
 
Important details of our 2023–24 COVID policies and requirements include the following: 
 
Vaccination Policy 
Starting June 1, 2023, Lewis & Clark students and employees will no longer be required 
to receive COVID vaccinations or boosters to attend school or work. Students, faculty, 
staff, and guests on our campus are strongly encouraged to stay fully up-to-date with 
COVID vaccinations by receiving all doses recommended for their age group by 
the CDC.  
 
Positive COVID Test Reporting 
We also no longer require community members to report positive COVID tests through 
the Positive COVID Test (PCT) Form. You are encouraged to monitor your health using 
the CDC Coronavirus Self-Checker and to contact the Health Service or your primary 
care provider for guidance if you are experiencing COVID symptoms.  
 
Testing 
All members of the Lewis & Clark community should continue to monitor themselves for 
COVID-like symptoms and should obtain a COVID test if symptomatic. COVID-19 antigen 
tests are available for purchase in the bookstore.  
 
Isolation 

https://mx.technolutions.net/ss/c/MAQ2OfjyeqZfRqAXeXFbdlwOlvNTBWHFUCEQESYQ-meWFlwt4QhTlFRy6YCDEq7YEJdHgYnNFGnqeSrTuce-5j9QGWur6UtI0Ol-iuECgw8Q2Srzkq6xptSu3qtOcZgIwj-80M92sK7AG1B7Ks_I9-Jn67B3Raq1JQyQDpaD-2b7XBd4VLN5I0Lbi1VYwd9laerFW_y3EGYOfQLiVl3s2klwanpMX303hj3au-BY6CHnHyPwUS9rIcXIUu1807wX/3wi/jR9qCJ9MTLau6wGDgbwaGw/h0/UiLemg34Jk6c2xvqIYg86Nk1krJyPHA2tfHy1Z9yGCU
https://mx.technolutions.net/ss/c/gsby7xed_Q9kJKoUKuDGdI-l5HucXx8W6XluC_6Al_1RAgu_Tu5xNys44cIhwVUG8KmswjBElXOMfk-iE5jt_A/3wi/jR9qCJ9MTLau6wGDgbwaGw/h1/bGp1pbqF3gI8czojg7mYNTtChBCL7-QO9z0T01FJ40I
https://mx.technolutions.net/ss/c/gsby7xed_Q9kJKoUKuDGdI-l5HucXx8W6XluC_6Al_1RAgu_Tu5xNys44cIhwVUG8KmswjBElXOMfk-iE5jt_A/3wi/jR9qCJ9MTLau6wGDgbwaGw/h1/bGp1pbqF3gI8czojg7mYNTtChBCL7-QO9z0T01FJ40I
https://mx.technolutions.net/ss/c/gsby7xed_Q9kJKoUKuDGdAfRrAIlRRNisXLKTOYisQxaanud3fajpCtfrzXvMQ-rt_A2bsXtb4adIEpJCvfdHeiHN3u5y6BFJeJTy_Pyszo/3wi/jR9qCJ9MTLau6wGDgbwaGw/h2/ZTOF7tClT1sH0IXPQwnSU_DQg3xDK3VazjzZ_gkJJQE
https://mx.technolutions.net/ss/c/gsby7xed_Q9kJKoUKuDGdAfRrAIlRRNisXLKTOYisQxaanud3fajpCtfrzXvMQ-rDrnRZc2REqZpHgS5BxHlP8kyuyG3F6_JPVzlv8JtTPM/3wi/jR9qCJ9MTLau6wGDgbwaGw/h3/xLNmUHBLRMSN6G8Aa9hCfTh38jSLna1RqX-Lj-dyUiM
https://mx.technolutions.net/ss/c/gsby7xed_Q9kJKoUKuDGdO0E0KCnPwBvcshnr0sMmvOgD3YiVhplgzdjlNHk_WcpxDmU9yt9cvAeHfZU2Zxpgw/3wi/jR9qCJ9MTLau6wGDgbwaGw/h4/Wcexa1Xz5ZWENWQlsFsOoEkEHrOFL0NL7CeYv9iCf6M


        

 

We are following OHA isolation protocols and precautions. In the case of a positive test, it 
is recommended that you isolate until fever-free for 24 hours and symptoms are 
improving. Students living on campus have the option to use our isolation-in-place model. 
 
Masking 
Masks continue to be optional throughout campus. High-quality masks will remain 
available to the L&C community for free in the Health Promotion and Wellness office 
(Fowler Student Center 110) and in residence hall lobbies. If you are experiencing 
symptoms of an airborne illness (COVID, flu, RSV, etc.) and are unable to stay home, we 
urge mask use to protect the community.   
 
As we have throughout the pandemic, we are committed to protecting the community and 
our most vulnerable, high-risk community members from COVID by following the 
guidance of public health organizations, including the CDC, OHA, and Multnomah 
County. Lewis & Clark will continue to monitor developments and will make adjustments 
to our approach as appropriate. 
 
Students who have medical questions should email health@lclark.edu. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
The Executive Council 
 

 
Alumni and Parent Engagement 

615 S. Palatine Hill Rd. 
Portland, OR 97219 

 
          

 

 

https://mx.technolutions.net/ss/c/BQM-IylQKwVhFDmSUz94JK0-022RF8hrT0l2wMiICgKPNe_gjnck888adsQ-aRMlS0so5Re239Wdfegr2KrkeBSFL_Pfde5HHCazNHx5G7Y/3wi/jR9qCJ9MTLau6wGDgbwaGw/h5/T41kjjsf7cJlcWGzRyaPzjpZs41JGYDPxVSRkSjopw0
https://mx.technolutions.net/ss/c/gsby7xed_Q9kJKoUKuDGdI-l5HucXx8W6XluC_6Al_1RAgu_Tu5xNys44cIhwVUGULiMUa20kQjTjuKlWIqwfA/3wi/jR9qCJ9MTLau6wGDgbwaGw/h6/SaXzYy31aXxUu8UuMFZIkI0DKk4AeW9EFwUb6l82JLM
mailto:health@lclark.edu
https://mx.technolutions.net/ss/c/gsby7xed_Q9kJKoUKuDGdAFOlXWnTOmcIY74PYSFE7U/3wi/jR9qCJ9MTLau6wGDgbwaGw/h8/0bG6T-Fjm1NOsYXSC3UTlGoPsEOryJo7STtkadChrS8
https://mx.technolutions.net/ss/c/gsby7xed_Q9kJKoUKuDGdAFOlXWnTOmcIY74PYSFE7U/3wi/jR9qCJ9MTLau6wGDgbwaGw/h8/0bG6T-Fjm1NOsYXSC3UTlGoPsEOryJo7STtkadChrS8
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